
March 10, 2025 

Town of Tomah Town Board Meeting 

Those present: Ken Simon, Betty Stoltenberg, Ernie Thackeray, Don Kaus, Terry Christen, Vaughn Kuehl, 
Val Holmes, Doug Bauman, John Ollendick, Howard Hanson, Breanne Zaremba, Teresa Hubert, Shannon 
Sparks, Todd R Sparks, and Frank Schenecker. 

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman Hanson. 

Clerk’s report was read.  John Ollendick made a motion to accept the clerk’s report.  Doug Bauman 
seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 

Treasurer’s report was read.  Doug Bauman made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report.  John 
Ollendick seconded the report.  Motion carried. 

Public Comment Period 

 Vaughn Kuehl mentioned that people are dumping kitty litter and wood ash in the compactor 
and it may be causing the plunger issues. 

 Howard Hanson mentioned that the Town of Tomah just received a Petition for Direct 
Annexation for the property that the Tomah Area School District is looking to purchase.  They 
also issued a check for $1,693.75 for 5 years’ worth of taxes as required.  If annexation does not 
get approved by the City of Tomah, the town will pay back the monies sent.  

 There will be a PIM meeting with Strand Associates for the planned construction project on 
Highway 131, on April 8.  Times are to be determined. 

Insurance Renewal 

 Terry Christen was present to walk through the renewal policy and answer questions. 
 The new premium will be $20,725 compared to $20,388 last year. 
 Doug Bauman made a motion to accept the renewal policy proposal presented by Tricor 

Insurance.  John Ollendick seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 

 

The next town board meeting will be April 14, 2025 at 7:00pm.  The annual meeting will be April 15, 
2025 at 7:00pm. 

 

Monthly bills were reviewed and approved. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Breanne Zaremba, Clerk 


